
DATE: 

TO: 

FROM: 

Memorandum 
IvIONTEREY REGIONAL 

-\VJ\STE MJ.\NAG�ElVIE._NT DISTRICT 

Deeember 10, 2021 

General Manager 

Direetor of Engineering & Complianee 

�./-l/q 
/ .v/U­

Reviewed by;4XJ�.,) 
C,eneral anager 

SUBJECT: Authorize the General Manager to Exeeute a PG&E Agreement for an Energy Efficieney Retrofit 
Program Upgrade of Building Lighting Subjeet to Approval of Form by Distriet Legal Counsel 

RECOMMENDATION: Authorize the General Manager to Exeeute a PG&E Agreement for an Energy 
Effieiency Retrofit Program Upgrade of Building Lighting Subjeet to Approval of Form by Distriet Legal 
Counsel. 

BACKGROUND 

About 15 years ago the District participated in an energy efficieney programs offered by the eleetricity and 
natural gas utility Paeific Gas and Eleetrie (PG&E). PG&E is eurrently offering an Energy Efficieney Retrofit 
Program to Loeal Ageney and Distriet eustomers. PG&E has partnered with Eeo Green Solutions of Laguna 
Niguel, CA to help implement energy effieieney measures eonsistent with the goals of the program. Earlier this 
year Eeo Green Soiutions eondueted an audit of eleetrieal uses at the Distriet. The audit was divided into two 
parts namely i) building lighting and ii) industrial equipment sueh as pumps. The results of the audit indicate that 
mueh of the interior building lighting and some of the exterior building lighting qualifies for replaeement under 
the eurrent energy retrofit program requirements. The audit did not identify sufficient energy savings assoeiated 
with the District's industrial equipment. The purpose of this staff report is to request the Board's approval to 
participate in the energy efficieney retrofit program and upgrade certain interior and exterior building lighting at 
this time. 

DISCUSSION 

The Distriet's eampus area includes eight (8) buildings excluding the MRF and MRF offiee (reeently 
remodeled). The findings of the reeent energy effieieney audi t indicate that mueh of the interior building lighting 
and some of the exterior building lighting qualifies for replaeement under the retrofit program requirements. The 
Distriet's lighting retrofit would eonsist of both light bulb replaeement and in some eases, the light fixture 
replaeement. Eeo Green Soiutions' audit findings estimate the eost of the lighting retrofit to be between $125,000 
and $130,000. The PG&E energy effieieney program would eover that eost in the form of a no interest (0%) 
loan to the Distriet and repayment of the principal eost thru an "on utility bill" eharge equal to the estimated 
energy eost savings of the Distriet's building lighting retrofit. The "on utility bill" eharge is estimated to be 
about $1,550 per month. This ch!lrge would be billed monthly until the prineipal loan amount is paid off. That 
charge essentially reverses the energy savings of the retrofit and results in the utility bill remaining at eurrent 
amounts until the loan prineipal is paid off ( - 80-84 months). 
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